Letter 2 (30).

To Mrs. Smyth from Eric Craig at the South Western Hotel, Southampton "dated" Wednesday Ev[enin]g, probably the 19 July 1916.

Dear Mrs. Smyth,

Here I am in S'Hampton.  We had a good run to Dublin and I met the Mayor of Derry in the train.  From Dublin we went straight to Kingstown and left on boat at 8-30 P.M. for Holyhead where we arrived about 12 midnight.  Off the boat at H'head we got on to the train at once and arrived in London about 6 A.M.  This train was so full that we were lucky to get into even 3rd class carriages.  I simply 'dosed' in [the] boat and train as one c[oul]d not possibly sleep.  As [the] train did not leave London for S'Hampton until 11-30 P.M. we went to [the] 'Waverley' hotel and had some breakfast and a bath and then drove round part of London in a taxi.  We got to S'Hampton on [a] special train at 2 P.M. and reported at once to [the] Embarkation Officer at the docks and got our kits on board and then strolled up here for lunch.  We have leave until 7-30 P.M. tonight.  We are crossing on an old boat like [the] Scotch boats which come up to Coleraine but I do not yet know where we land in France.  We are naturally tired but otherwise in good form.  About 140 officers cross with us and about 200 tommies.  I shall write at [the] 1st opportunity from France.  Please give Dick and John [e]tc [the] news in this letter.  I shall never forget all your kindness to me and I thank you my utmost.  All your people are the kindest people I ever met.  I shall look out for Gordon.  Must now close.  Hope all are well.

Kindest regards to all

Yours most sincerely

Eric E. Craig.

P.S. Please tell Dick Ulster Division is being filled up with English officers.

Please excuse scrawl - terrible hurry.

Eric.

